Board of Management Meeting
28th May 2019
Report to the School Community

The minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.
A treasurer’s report was presented to the board highlighting the up to date balance of our current account.  
An updated policy on ICT and Social Media Expected Use was ratified.
The principal’s report included:
· Child Protection Oversight Report in accordance with sections 9.4-9.8 of the Child Protection Procedures for Primary and Post-Primary Schools.
· Stay Safe and RSE lessons are being taught throughout the school.
· Information on the formation of new Boards of Management.
· Staffing- SNA allocation for 2019/2020          
· Enrolment. Meeting of Junior Infant parents taking place.
· School Self Evaluation.  SSE Report and School Improvement Plan ratified.
· Class allocation for 2019/20 agreed.
· Standardised testing and reporting.
· UCD research project has begun.
· Robot coding/building competition in association with Offaly County Council. School won 1st prize in coding and programming.  Well done to all involved.
· Awarded 6th Green Flag.  Well done to everyone for continued work in this area.
· First Communion took place on May 18th. Thanks to Msgr Coonan for all his support throughout the year.
· School tours on June 20th.
· Involved with the Geashill Bioblitz which is beginning this week.
· Open Day 14th June.
· Thanks to everyone for all support throughout the year.


Thanks expressed to Ms. Mooney’s father for making a Buddy Bench for the use of the children at breaktimes.

Health and Safety issues were discussed and it was agreed to undertake a risk assessment of the school and its grounds.  

A report for the school community was agreed and will be published on our website.

The meeting ended with a prayer.


